
St. Jacob United Church of Christ 
St. Jacob, Illinois 

Second Quarter Congregational Meeting 
Sunday, July 9, 2017 

 
The Second Quarter Congregational Meeting was called to order by council president, Carol Kynion.   

George Anderson made a motion to accept minutes and financial reports as presented. Seconded by 

Joyce Kniepkamp, all in favor, motion carried.   

Old Business: 
 
Phase II Remodeling Project –  Paul Guse and Tiffany Duncan are in the process of researching the 

possibilities to improve the front steps and entrance to our sanctuary.  A capital campaign fund will be 

implemented once we know the cost of the project. 

Strawberry Festival – Profits from the 2017 Strawberry Festival totaled approximately $15,000.  A 

deposit to the church from the Strawberry Festival will be made once a payment is received from 

Trailnet.    

New Business:  
 
Summerfield Yolk- Judy Bolton made a motion to renew the yolk with St. Johns UCC Summerfield. 
Carol Casperson seconded, all in favor, motion carried. 
 
Personnel Preference has been hired to clean the church and fertilize the lawn on a routine basis.  
 
The timer on the lights in our parking lot has been replaced by a digital timer. 
 
The water fountain in Heritage Hall has been repaired 
 

Pastor’s comments:   
 
Pastor Gary officially announced his retirement in July 2018.    
 
There being no further business George Anderson made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Tiffany 
Duncan. Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Diane Frey, Recording Secretary 


